Butler, Matthew

From:

Susan Larimer <slarimer@perrysburgschools.net>

Sent:

Sunday, February 01, 2015 8:35 PM

To:

Puco ContactOPSB

Subject:

Case number 14-1754

To whom it may concern:

I am writing in concern to the supposed satisfactory "meeting" provided by Northcoast Pipeline for the Residents and property owners of Northern Wood County, Ohio. Though I was one of the privileged few to gain access to Mr. Calderone ahead of the so-called meeting (which I appreciated but still expected a true meaningful meeting with everyone afterwards), the meeting afterwards where everyone was at was a total farce. You couldn't tell who was a guest and who was a representative of the Company, there was no agenda, there was no attempt to address the group and answer for all to hear the questions we had politely and respectfully submitted beforehand (with no response from the company), and there was no discussion of the rerouting map submitted by a qualified property owner which would help most of the concerned property owners and save the company millions of dollars.

Though I appreciated the individual attention, if not given to all, was an insult to all. This was a general information meeting that should have occurred when the pipeline was FIRST talked about, not at the end, when everyone has a ton of questions and concerns to be answered.

In no one's estimation could this open house be called a satisfactory meeting.

Sue Larimer
School Board Member
Board Offices
140 E Indiana Ave
Perrysburg, OH 43551
419-874-9131
slarimer@perrysburgschools.net

RECEIVED-DOCKETING DIV 2015 FEB -2 PM 3: 00 PUCO

This is to certify that the images appearing are an accurate and complete reproduction of a case file document delivered in the regular course of business.

Technician Date Processed TEBU 2 2015

Butler, Matthew

From:

Puco ContactOPSB

Sent:

Monday, February 02, 2015 2:06 PM

To:

'Susan Larimer'

Subject:

RE: Case number 14-1754

Ms. Larimer,

Thank you for contacting the Ohio Power Siting Board regarding the Oregon Lateral Pipeline project. I will docket your concerns in the record for case number 14-1754-GA-BLN.

I'm sorry to learn that you were disappointed by the format and content of North Coast's public information meeting last month. I have shared your concerns with Mike Calderone and would encourage you to contact him again directly at (614) 505-7418. Condition number 27 of the Board's Staff Report of Investigation requires North Coast to be open and responsive to the concerns of affected landowners.

Thank you again for contacting the Board, and please continue sharing your concerns with us in the future.

Sincerely,

Matt Butler
Public Outreach Manager
Ohio Power Siting Board
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
614-644-7670
OPSB.ohio.gov



From: Susan Larimer [mailto:slarimer@perrysburgschools.net]

Sent: Sunday, February 01, 2015 8:35 PM

To: Puco ContactOPSB

Subject: Case number 14-1754

To whom it may concern:

I am writing in concern to the supposed satisfactory "meeting" provided by Northcoast Pipeline for the Residents and property owners of Northern Wood County, Ohio. Though I was one of the privileged few to gain access to Mr. Calderone ahead of the so-called meeting (which I appreciated but still expected a true meaningful meeting with everyone afterwards), the meeting afterwards where everyone was at was a total farce. You couldn't tell who was a guest and who was a representative of the Company, there was no agenda, there was no attempt to address the group and answer for all to hear the questions we had politely and respectfully submitted beforehand (with no response from the company), and there was no discussion of the rerouting map submitted by a qualified property owner which would help most of the concerned property owners and save the company millions of dollars.

Though I appreciated the individual attention, if not given to all, was an insult to all. This was a general information meeting that should have occurred when the pipeline was FIRST talked about, not at the end, when everyone has a ton of questions and concerns to be answered.

In no one's estimation could this open house be called a satisfactory meeting.

Sue Larimer
School Board Member
Board Offices
140 E Indiana Ave
Perrysburg, OH 43551
419-874-9131
slarimer@perrysburgschools.net